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The Government of Japan appreciates the effort of the Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity for implementing works based on the decision BS-VII/12. In order to facilitate the future works, Japan is pleased to provide the following ideas.

a) Information on needs and priorities for further guidance topics of risk assessment of living modified organisms(LMOs)
Japan has no need for further guidance on specific topics of risk assessment of LMOs. 
The roadmap of the Guidance on Risk Assessment of LMOs, which is under the process of revising and improving, intends to provide a fundamental framework and general consideration points that are common to all LMOs. Therefore, we should focus our efforts on finalizing this valuable work, before starting detailed discussion on some specific topics. 
In addition, to smoothly implement our future works, Japan would like to propose to take a stepwise procedure for discussing specific topics with obtaining a consensus among MOP members in each step. The steps should be as follows:
· Identify critical points which should be addressed in the environmental risk assessment of specific topics but is not included in the roadmap;
· Based on a consensus on the critical points identified in the previous step, consider the most suitable way to address the topics (e.g. to include some additional texts into the roadmap, to provide detailed information as an appendix, or to elaborate a new separate guidance); and
· After deciding the suitable way, with the consensus on the particular critical points, start the elaboration of new texts, appendixes or separate guidances. 


b) Existing guidance on specific topics of risk assessment of LMOs
In Japan, the Guidance of Implementation of Assessment which covers all types of LMOs was published in 2004. The guidance provides information regarding assessment points, necessary data and procedures for performing environmental risk assessment of LMOs (Please see the attached file). For specific topics such as plants, silk warm and microorganisms for veterinary drugs, the authority indicates details about necessary data required in the guidance to the applicants, because data set can vary in response to the nature of the receiving organisms, functions of inserted genes, way to use and so on. 

